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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 19, 2000

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

LOCAL

Today, the Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously (13-0, Ferraro, Pacheco absent) to approve an amended Special Motion by Council Member Mark Ridley-Thomas urging the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) and the United Transportation Union (UTU) to resume contract negotiations immediately and end the current strike in the most expeditious manner possible.

Council Member Nate Holden attached an amendment to the motion requesting Governor Gray Davis to join negotiations with the MTA and UTU and offer assistance in bringing the strike to an end.

STATE
Governor Davis today signed SB 1428 (Karnette) granting permanent status to the Freeway Service Program by repealing the January 1, 2002 sunset date.  This measure was jointly sponsored by the MTA and the Metropolitan Transportation Commission.
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